
Salvation message



Dear Monclova Road Baptist Church,

We never want to forget how vital prayer is to our ministry. Last week,
we shared a request with you about our Winter Camp, and now we
want to share with you how God answered your prayers.

Seth shared the Gospel last Friday night and then the campers went to
talk with their counselors after the meeting. Through those
conversations and others during camp, 9 people made professions of
faith! Praise the Lord!

We also challenged the campers to take the next step in their spiritual
walk. For some, this means doing a daily Quiet Time, for others reading
through the Bible or taking part in our Bible Marathon. The Bible
Marathon is studying the book of 1 Peter. On March 15 we will have our
annual International Quiz over the book of 1 Peter. Overall, 38 people
committed to taking the next step in their spiritual walk.



Getting to camp

Each year, we have people come to camp from different contacts.
We often get people who are connected to Bible Clubs or churches
that we work with. This year we had two people come from different
contacts.

Some of our staff help with a nursing home ministry that our local
church has. When they went last time, they talked with the workers
at the nursing home and one of them sent her daughter to camp. Her
daughter is one of the nine who made professions of faith!

In December, we had the opportunity to have a booth at our town’s
Christmas market. We gave out hot chocolate, shared about our
ministry, and shared the Gospel with people we met. We had a girl
come to camp from the contacts we made at the Christmas market.
We also met a girl who started coming to English Cafe after the
Christmas market.

I share these things to show how God is using many different parts
of our ministry to reach Poland with the Gospel. We have many open
doors for ministry and we are thankful that you are a part of our
ministry!



Here are some upcoming events:

March 7 - end of E4L Winter Term
March 13-15 - International Quiz
April 6-May 30 - E4L Spring term

If you would like to see more pictures of our Winter Camp, you can
find them HERE.

https://www.flickr.com/photos/wolpolska/albums/72177720323775486/


P.S. Our resource we have been enjoying as a family is a podcast
called Tiny Theologians. It brings theology down to a level that kids
can understand and our kids enjoy listening. HERE is a link for you.

Thank you so much for being a part of our ministry! Please continue
to pray for our friends and family in Ukraine, especially Dina’s sister,
Mary, and her brother, Bogdan.

Seth, Dina, Eddie, Emma, and Lilia Heydinger

English4Life Poland

English4Life Video

https://www.tinytheologians.shop/pages/tiny-theologian-podcast
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=td6OULd64N4



